
April 21, 2015 Regular Meeting - Town of Garfield 

Town of Garfield Regular Board Meeting 
Tuesday, April 21, 2015 – immediately following Annual Meeting  
Garfield Town Hall  
 
Chairman Dickinsen called the regular meeting of the Town Board of the 
Town of Garfield to order on Tuesday, April 21, 2015 at 7:05 p.m. in the 
town hall on Hillcrest Road. Full board present, including Chairman Steve 
Dickinsen, First Supervisor Lamoine Hanson and Second Supervisor Glenn 
Fremstad, Treasurer Clark Walker, and Clerk Ardy Robertson. Meeting notice 
verified. Also in attendance were several town residents, as well as several 
Plan Commission members. 
 
Ardy Robertson read the minutes of the March 10, 2015 regular board 
meeting. Motion made by Hanson seconded by Fremstad, to approve 
minutes as presented. Motion carried.  
 
Treasurer’s report of income and expenses for March 2015 was presented by 
Treasurer Clark Walker. Motion to approve treasurer’s report made by 
Hanson, seconded by Fremstad. Motion carried.  
 
Reconciliation Report presented by Clerk and Treasurer. Motion to approve 
reconciliation report made by Fremstad, seconded by Hanson. Motion 
carried. 
 
Year to date financial report presented by clerk.  
 
Bills were presented for payment. Motion by Hanson, seconded by Fremstad, 
to approve payment of bills. Motion carried. 
 
The board wants to thank the Schintgen kids and also Griffin Chumas for 
picking up debris along Sand Lane Road. They were not asked to do this; 
they just did it because they care about where they live, and we appreciate 
it! 
 
Road maintenance – Dickinsen and Hanson went out to inspect town roads 
on Tuesday, April 21st, and developed a road improvement plan. Discussion 
on individual road needs and planned solutions. Motion to place a weight 
restriction on Bluff View Road until further notice made by Hanson, seconded 

!



by Fremstad, and carried. Town will post signage accordingly. 
 
Jackson County Land Information Dept. gave the town an E911 address map 
to verify all town addresses. Hanson and Walker volunteered to drive around 
the township and verify the addresses. 
 
Fire board – Dickinsen passed around a copy of the proposed new Osseo fire 
station. 
 
Building permit – Lawrence Smith requested a building information 
application for a shed, and paid the $25 fee; motion to approve by Hanson, 
seconded by Fremstad, and carried. Donald Greene requested a permit for a 
yard shed, and paid the $25 fee; motion by Fremstad, seconded by Hanson, 
to approve. Motion carried.  
 
Next Meeting – will be held on Tuesday, May 12, 2015, at 6:30 p.m. Motion 
to adjourn made by Fremstad, seconded by Hanson, and carried. Meeting 
adjourned.  
 
Ardy Robertson, Clerk 


